
 
  

   

 

  
 

 
 

 
 

  
   

  
 

  

 
    

  
   

 
 

 

 
 

   
  
  

  
  

  
   

  

      
        

    
     

   

     

    

 
 

 
  

  
  

 
 

Enbridge Gas Inc. 
Notice of Commencement and Virtual Information Session For The 

Overlea Station Relocation Project 

This notice is to inform you of a proposed 
Enbridge Gas Inc. (Enbridge Gas) project in the 
City of Toronto. The purpose of the project is to 
accommodate the construction of the Metrolinx 
Ontario Line Subway Project while maintaining 
existing service to Enbridge Gas customers. 

The proposed Overlea Station Relocation 
Project will involve the construction of two new 
natural gas regulating stations, and the 
decommissioning of one existing natural gas 
regulating station. One new natural gas station 
to be constructed will be located on Leaside 
Park Drive, and the other will be on Thorncliffe 
Park Drive. The natural gas station to be 
decommissioned is located on Millwood Drive. 

The project will also include the relocation of 
approximately 1.4 km of natural gas pipeline, 
ranging from 4 inches to 12 inches in diameter. 
In addition, approximately 360 m of additional 
pipeline, 4 inches in diameter, will be relocated 
from its current location between Overlea 
Boulevard and Banigan Drive onto Metrolinx-
owned private property. 

Enbridge Gas has retained Stantec Consulting 
Ltd. (Stantec), to complete an Environmental 
Study for the project as part of the planning 
process. The Environmental Study will fulfill the 
requirements of the Ontario Energy Board’s 
(OEB) “Environmental Guidelines for the 
Location, Construction, and Operation of 
Hydrocarbon Projects and Facilities in Ontario, 
8th Edition (2023)”. The Environmental Report for the study is anticipated to be completed in February 2024, after which Enbridge Gas 
may file an application for the Project to the OEB. The OEB’s review and approval is required before the proposed Project can 
proceed. Construction is currently anticipated to begin in 2024. 

Consultation and engagement with Indigenous communities, landowners, government agencies, and other interested persons is an 
integral component of the planning process. For this Project, a Virtual Information Session will be available for two weeks, starting 
on November 6th, 2023, and finishing on November 20th, 2023, at https://enbridgegas.com/overleaproject. Additionally, hard 
copies of the Virtual Information Session materials will be available for in-person viewing at: 

• Toronto Public Library: 48 Thorncliffe Park Drive, Toronto, ON 

We kindly request that any initial input and comments regarding the Project are provided by December 6th, 2023. 

For any questions or comments regarding the proposed Overlea Station Relocation Project, please contact: 

Dominique Kelly 
Environmental Planner 
Stantec Consulting Ltd. 
Cell: (613) 453-0626 
Email: OverleaER@stantec.com 
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